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January 2, 2011 
 

California Energy Commission 
Dockets Office, MS4 
RE:  Docket # 10-IEP-1A 
1516 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 

RE:  Docket # 10-IEP-1A 
Final 2010 IPER Update Comments 

 
Dear Chairman Douglas and Commissioner Byron: 
 
 Berman Economics is an economic consulting firm specializing in energy, 
environmental, and natural resource issues. Berman Economics also has substantial experience in 
electric utilities economics and investment decisions. Berman Economics is pleased to provide 
comments on the CEC’s Final 2010 IPER Update for your consideration in advance of the 
January 12, 2011 Business Meeting. Our comments are based on analyses of the potential for 
substantial energy savings resulting from efficiency improvements on distribution systems 
generally, and on distribution systems of California utilities in particular.  
 
 Berman Economics notes that Senate Bill 1389 requires the CEC to conduct assessments 
of all aspects of energy industry supply, including delivery and distribution on California electric 
power systems. Indeed, the CEC specifically acknowledges this responsibility in its December 
15, 2010 notice of its January 12, 2011 meeting to consider the adoption of the Final 2010 IPER 
Update. We note that the CEC has yet to conduct an assessment of California’s electric 
distribution systems, and hoe that the CEC will commit to such an assessment in the near future. 
 
 The CEC explained that the 2009 IPER did not address distribution system efficiency 
because, “The 2007 IEPR dedicated a chapter to California’s electric distribution system. The 
information covered and recommendations provided are still relevant and are not repeated in the 
2009 IEPR.” (2009 IEPR, page 204). However, although 2007 IEPR acknowledged that, “The 
distribution system accounts for a higher share of delivery losses than transmission, and may 
offer a significant opportunity for improvements in efficiency.” (2007 IEPR, page 157), there 
was no further discussion of distribution system delivery losses or policies or programs to 
address those losses.   
 

Our analyses, the details of which were separately provided to your staff, indicate that 
distribution transformer losses, averaging about 2 percent of total generation annually, were 
about 8.6 million mWh in California in 2007. More efficient transformers can save about 3 
million mWh annually – the equivalent of 16 small power plants, based on CEC procedures  
used in evaluating the 2009 Appliance Efficiency Standards. This would also reduce carbon 
emissions by 1.8 million tons annually. California utilities purchase several 10s of          
thousands of distribution transformers annually.
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